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October 2, 2025 

Shawna Morris 
Chief Executive Officer 
Casa Pacifica Center for Children and Families 
1722 S. Lewis Road 
Camarillo, CA 93012 

Via: Facsimile: (805)987-7237 
Email: smorris@casapacifica.org 

Re:   Partial Termination of Agreement for Services of Independent Contractor with Casa Pacifica Center 
for Children and Families for Mental Health Services for Fiscal Years 2024-2026 (Board Contract 
No 24-  

Dear Shawna Morris, 

In accordance with Section 19 (Termination) of the above-referenced Agreement, the County of Santa Barbara 
Department of Behavioral Wellness issues this notice of its intent to partially terminate the Agreement for 
convenience, specifically the Safe Alternatives for Treating Youth (SAFTY) Program, and all related terms 
as more fully described below, effective September 30, 2025. Casa Pacifica requested the early termination 
of this program for budgetary reasons.  

Agreement on or around October 14
effective for the terms listed below. Instructions concerning the wind-down process will follow this notice.  

The following Agreement terms are subject to this notice:  

 Exhibit A- 7 Safe Alternatives for Treating Youth (SAFTY);  
 Exhibit B Financial Provisions  MHS; and   
 Exhibit B-1 MHS Schedule of Rates and Contract Maximum. 

 

Please direct any communications for the final resolution of this Agreement to the Behavioral Wellness 
Director Antonette Navarro at anavarro@sbcbwell.org and Behavioral Wellness Chief Financial Officer Chris 
Ribeiro at cribeiro@sbcbwell.org. Behavioral Wellness is grateful for your collaboration and commitment to 
providing services to the residents of Santa Barbara County.  

Shawna Morris 
Casa Pacifica Center for Children and Families 
Re: Notice of Intent to Partially Terminate Agreement, BC No. 24-010 

Notice of Intent to (Partially) 
Terminate Agreement 
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Sincerely,  

Antonette Navarro, LMFT 
Director of the Department of Behavioral Wellness  

Enclosures: Agreement for Services FY 2024 26, Board Contract No. 24-010; Amendment 1 

CC: 
John Winkler, MA, LMFTwell, Branch Chief of Specialty Programs 
Katie Cohen, Psy.D., Deputy Director of Clinical Services 
Christie Boyer, BWell Associate Director of Finance 
Chris Ribeiro, BWell Chief Financial Officer 
Marilyn Simon-Gersuk, BWell Contracts Manager 
Dipak Neupane, Chief Operations Officer 


